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The university recently held a meeting with the Ministry of Home Affairs, Immigration, Safety, and 
Security. During this meeting, all universities were instructed to deregister students residing in the 
country unlawfully. The Ministry requires feedback by Monday, 30 September 2024. This announcement 
serves to notify you that you will be deregistered before this date.

If your name is on the deregistration list, please take the following actions:

•	 Currently studying in your home country: Email your student number, email address, and the country 
where you are currently located.

•	 Already have a study permit:  Forward a copy of your endorsed study permit along with your student 
number.

•	 Married to a Namibian or have permanent residence: Provide a copy of your marriage certificate or 
permanent residence permit (PRP).

Please note that the Ministry has made it clear that students on a work permit are not legally allowed to 
study. You cannot hold both a work and study permit simultaneously unless the Chief of Immigration has 
granted special permission.

Employment Permits (EP) and Temporary Residence Permits (TRP) cannot be used as student permits unless 
the applicant has applied for a change of condition through the Immigration Selection Board (ISB).

An email has been sent to the students scheduled for deregistration. If you did not receive the list, please 
contact Ms Alma Kiimba for assistance before Thursday, as deregistration will take place on Friday, 27 
September 2024.

Enquiries:
Ms Alma Kiimba
T: +264 61 207 2727
E: akiimba@nust.na
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